
 

 

Church Contacts  
Associate Pastor: Ron Hager   716.652.5977  

Vicar: Dan Stahl     716.861.2706  

Church Secretary & Calendar Questions:  

Chantal Riehle      716.984.0049  

Choir Director: Bob Posenjak  716.698.5363  
President: Bob Riehle    716.912.0249  

Sunday School Superintendent:     Marsha Welshans  

Church e -mail: office@saintpaulschurch.com   

Web Site:  saintpaulschurch.com  
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 Visit us on the Web!  
saintpaulschurch.com  

Worship Services:  

Sunday at  

8:15am & 11am  

Saturday at 5pm  

Sunday School 9:30am  
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MONTHLY NEWSLETTER OF ST. PAULôS LUTHERAN CHURCH,  OCTOBER 2018 

October Events 

4ðStephen Ministry  

      Meeting 

6ðElderôs Meeting 

7ðFaith Caf® 

9ðTrusteeôs Meeting 

12-14ðWomenôs Retreat 
@ Camp Odosagih 

13ðMenôs Breakfast 

15ðWomenôs Meeting 

18ðòGood Griefò with   
 Stephen Ministry 

20ðDeaconôs Meeting 

20ðAppreciation Dinner 
 for Pastor Ron & 
 Vicar Dan 

 

 

Pastorôs Corner 
Greetings in the name of the Father, the Son and the Holy Spirit.  
This month as we prepare ourselves for our new Pastor and as we 
face distractions that can lure us away from that which is truly 
important, I thought it would be helpful to focus on what really is 
most important in our lives and the life of our churchñthe death 
and resurrection of our Savior, the Lord Jesus Christ. 

As we consider the love that God has for us that He would do 
such a thingñthat He would come to earth, live among us, suffer 
the humiliation and pain of the cross and experience the power 
of the resurrectionñit is important to remember that He did all 
of this out of His great love for us.  Way back in the beginning He 
knew that Adam and Eve would sin and that down through ages 
we would all sin.  He knew that the only way to accommodate His 
righteousnessñthat the consequence of sin is separation from 
God and deathñwould be to pay the penalty for our sin by dying 
in our place. 

The reading below from Ephesians emphasizes these points.  I 
urge you to read this passage and think about all that God has 
done for us in Jesus Christ.  I chose the Message Bible because 
sometimes it helps to read Scripture in a different version to get 
a different perspective on Godõs Word and what it means. 

How blessed is God! And what a blessing he is! He's the 
Father of our Master, Jesus Christ, and takes us to the 
high places of blessing in him. Long before he laid down 



 

 

earth's foundations, he had us in mind, had settled on us as the focus of his love, 
to be made whole and holy by his love. Long, long ago he decided to adopt us 
into his family through Jesus Christ. (What pleasure he took in planning this!) He 
wanted us to enter into the celebration of his lavish gift-giving by the hand of his 
beloved Son. 

Because of the sacrifice of the Messiah, his blood poured out on the altar of the 
Cross, we're a free peopleñfree of penalties and punishments chalked up by all 
our misdeeds. And not just barely free, either. Abundantly free! He thought of 
everything, provided for everything we could possibly need, letting us in on the 
plans he took such delight in making. He set it all out before us in Christ, a long-
range plan in which everything would be brought together and summed up in 
him, everything in deepest heaven, everything on planet earth. 

It's in Christ that we find out who we are and what we are living for. Long before 
we first heard of Christ and got our hopes up, he had his eye on us, had designs 
on us for glorious living, part of the overall purpose he is working out in every-
thing and everyone. 

It's in Christ that you, once you heard the truth and believed it (this Message of 
your salvation), found yourselves home freeñsigned, sealed, and delivered by 
the Holy Spirit. This signet from God is the first installment on what's coming, a 
reminder that we'll get everything God has planned for us, a praising and glori-
ous life.  Eph. 3:3-14 (Message Bible) 

May the love of God fill you with His joy, peace and love as you celebrate the victory of 
Christ in your life and the life of our church. 

  Love,  Pastor Ron  

The Notorious Five of Saint Paulõs: Pastor Ron Hager, Vicar Dan 
Stahl, Ed Aiple, Stephen Aldstadt & Walt Youngers 

 

 

Building Fund 

Anonymous: In honor of my Uncle, Thanks for the lumber! $50.00 

Mr. & Mrs. Donald WelshansñFrom the Sunday School, with thanks to our PAINT distributor $20.00 

Mr. Gary BensonñóThe light shines in the darkness, but the darkness has not understood itó  
John 1:5 

$40.00 

Mrs. James G. HillñIn loving memory of my husband James $100.00 

John & Kim Christensen $12.00 

Mr. & Mrs. James Brooks Jr. $20.00 

Trynal Morrison $2.00 

Annonymous $10.00 

  

  

  

September Totals:  $254.00 

Donations to the Building Fund are published in the Monthly Star in the format you see.  

If you would like your gift to be listed anonymously, please indicate so on your envelope and we will be happy 
to comply. 

Church Attendance  Offering   Sunday School 

Sunday 2017 2018 Needed 2017 2018 Mail-In 2017 2018 Offering 

8/26/2018 121 92 $4,472.00 $2,282.00 $2,095.00    $5.00 

9/2/2018 106 106 $4,472.00 $3,122.00 $4,712.00 $134.00   $149.00 

9/9/2018 133 108 $4,472.00 $2,970.36 $1,632.00   Rally 
Day 

$15.00 

9/16/2018 132 73 $4,472.00 $1,897.00 $2,282.00 $400.00  38 $40.00 

Official Acts 

Marriage of Cristobel Antonio Martinez & Stephanie Lynne Krowka, September 15,2018, performed by Rev. Don-

ald Francis 

Monthly Stats 
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BLOOD MOBILE       Gloria Potzler 
 

During the September 5th 

blood drive 96 pints of blood 

were collected.  1 pint of blood 
can help up to 3 people so 

thatôs potentially 288 people 

helped with your efforts.  

Thankyou to everyone who donated!  

 Nov. 7/Jan. 2/March 6 

Tell your friends and family about this and as 
always we have yummy homemade soup, pies 
and friendly faces. Even if you canôt give blood 
consider coming to help. 

UB H.E.A.L.S  

 The med students 
need our help to tend to 
our homeless.  Please, 
whatever you can con-
tribute to the blue bas-
ket will go directly to a person sleeping on 
the street.  Tylenol, aspirin and cough/
cold aids must be handed directly to me; 
or phone me to pick them up!  716-652-
1210.  We also ask for prayers. Thank you 
for your loving donations,. 

 From September to October, our 
homeless persons need new socks, winter 
hats, scarfs, gloves and mittens.  In No-
vember we will go into Buffalo to give 
chocolate bars and warm items directly to 
our homeless.  Contact Liz Stewart if you 
can come with us or donate items.   

Deacon Liz 

FISH OF EAST AURORA  

FISH OF EAST AURORAé      

     The food for the month 
of October is CANNED 
FRUIT. Any kind of canned 
fruit or any size is appreci-
ated. We give out fruit on 
all food distribution days. At this time we are in 
need of canned fruit, our reserve is low. If you 
are able, please remember those in need when 
you do your weekly shopping. A food donation 
box is located in the narthex of the church. 
Thank you so much for your continued support.   
Sue Cox 

Opportunities to Serve Our Community 

Operation Christmas 

Child 

The collection item for the 

month of October is Letters 
and Photos.   
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Upcoming News and Events 

Womenõs Retreat at Camp Odosagih 

¢ƘŜ ²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ ǊŜǘǊŜŀǘ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƘŜƭŘ ƻƴ hŎǘƻōŜǊ мн-мп ŀǘ 
/ŀƳǇ hŘƻǎŀƎƛƘΦ  ¢ƘŜ ǘƘŜƳŜ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊ ƛǎ ά/ǳƭǝǾŀǝƴƎ /ƻƴǘŜƴǘπ
ƳŜƴǘέ ŀƴŘ ŦŜŀǘǳǊŜǎ Wŀƴ YŜƴǘ ŀǎ ǘƘŜ ǎǇŜŀƪŜǊ ŀƴŘ ƳǳǎƛŎ ōȅ .ŀǊπ
ōŀǊŀ wŀȅƳƻƴŘΦ  /ƻǎǘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŜƴǝǊŜ ǿŜŜƪŜƴŘ ƛǎ ϷмрлΣ ƻƴŜ Řŀȅ 
ǎƛƎƴ ǳǇǎ ŀǊŜ ŀƭǎƻ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜΦ  aƻǊŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ŦƻǳƴŘ ƻƴ 
ǘƘŜ ōǳƭƭŜǝƴ ōƻŀǊŘ ƻǊ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƴŀǊǘƘŜȄΦ  
/ƻƴǘŀŎǘ aŀǊǎƘŀ ²ŜƭǎƘŀƴǎΣ aŀǊŎƛŀ 
²ƛƭƎŜǊ ƻǊ /ƭŀǳŘƛŀ {ǘǊƛŎƪƭŀƴŘ ƛŦ  ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ 
ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘŜŘ ƛƴ ŀǧŜƴŘƛƴƎΦ 

 

Appreciation Dinner for Pastor Ron & Vicar Dan 

Please join us for a dinner in their honor to show our apprec-
tiation for all they have done for Saint Paulôs during our pastor 
search.  October 20th right after the Saturday night service.  

Mikey Deeôs will be catering it for us.  The cost is $12.95 per per-
son, kids 10 and under are free.  The cost may actually be a little 
less depending on the number of people.  See the sign up sheet 
in church as we need a head count.  Hope to see you soon! 

https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http%3A%2F%2Fimages.clipartpanda.com%2Fknit-clipart-knitting.svg&imgrefurl=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.clipartpanda.com%2Fcategories%2Fknitting-clipart&docid=AyxftA-TfxYtHM&tbnid=GrTVP-9HNoQXSM%3A&vet=1&w=640&h=480&bih=698&biw=1
https://www.bing.com/images/search?q=black+and+white+first+aid+clipart&view=detailv2&&id=13A2669CE60324CFB4DD23F94D97DA8C621AF8D4&selectedIndex=0&ccid=GmMPjEQa&simid=608012021408794545&thid=OIP.M1a630f8c441ae9586f73e95760e9d146o0
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Stephen Ministry News  

Please consider joining us on our next continuous educa-
tion journey.  Open to the entire congregation, third 

Thursday of the month at 7:00 PM. 
 

Good Grief: 50th Anniversary  
By: Granger Westberg 

Offering timeless wisdom for all who've lost somebody or 
something they love, Westberg guides us through 10 stages 
of grief: shock, emotion, depression, physical distress, pan-
ic, guilt, anger, resistance, hope, and finally, acceptance. 
His gentle concern and acute insight will help you follow a 
path through small losses and overwhelming experiences.              
If you know of someone who could use this type of 
care contact: Dan Stahl (716-655-3349) or Sue Cox 

(716-652-6835) or Karen Tanner (716-912-5441)  

 

ɨʃ. ɥɰʄɻÜʂ  

Greetings from the Sunday school    

We hope everyone had a wonderful summer 
full of Godõs blessings.  Rally day was a fun 
filled day of seeing old friends and some 
moving up to new classes.  There are also 
some new faces, which we are blessed to 
have.  The children and teachers are getting 

right down to business teaching and learning about God and his love 
for us.  We are in need of adult assistants in three of our clas-
ses.  This is a safety issue for us, so it is an urgent need.  If anyone 
has an hour of time on Sunday morning and could help us out please 
talk to me.  Watch for good things to be happening at Saint Paulõs!   

Blessings to all Marsha and Kirsten      
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Those who celebrate their October Anniversaries 
6, 1979 Dan & Judy Stahl    39 years 
6, 1979 Frank & Mary Jean Penksa 39 years 
6, 1990 John & Kristy Hoerner  28 years 
6, 1990 Robert & Sharon Posenjak 28 years 
10, 2003 Jay & Rebecca Aldinger  15 years 
11, 1997 David & Judy Wieserner  21 years 
12, 2001 William & Norma Daley  17 years 
15, 2004 Anthony & Stacy Rotino  14 years 
16, 1976 Paul & Betty Steff   42 years 
17, 1964 Lawrence & Judy Dietz  54 years 
19, 1974 Gar & MaraLynn Adams  44 years 

23, 1965 Vern & Diane Hopkins  52 years 
25, 1958 James & Joan Brooks, Sr. 60 years 
27, 1984 Vernon & Nancy Frost  34 years 
28, 1983 Scott & Kirsten Chase  35 years 

If  I missed your anniversary or have the wrong date please 
let me know so I can make the correction. 
Thank you, Chantal  monthlystar@saintpaulschurch.com 

Next Annual Gathering: 
LCMC 18th Annual Gathering 
Date:  October 7-10, 2018  |  Location:  Des Moines, IA 
Stay tuned for further details!   
                                        
LCMC 18th Annual Gathering will be here before you 
know it! 
Growing Up" is the theme of our next Annual Gathering, and we've 
invited Dr. Kent Hunter of Church Doctor Ministries to help us to 
consider how congregations of any size can be focused on the 
Great Commission and develop a kingdom mindset.  Jo Kinnard 
will be returning this year to serve as our Bible study leader as we 
reflect on the text of Ephesians 4.  It is time for our churches to 
ñgrow upò and become mature, hearing the call for every member 
to carry out the work of ministry as God has designed His Church 
to do.   

¶ Fellowship Meet-Ups:  We're offering several opportunities to get connected with a fellowship 
group, join a district, network with other LCMC-ers, or reunite with old friends and colleagues. 

¶ Breakout Sessions:  Explore topics related to your interests at two different sessions.  

Interested in going?   Contact Pastor Ron or Vicar Dan 

For this and more, check out 

the LCMC website at 

www.lcmc.net 

Presently (as of 9/15/2018):  
 

Total Congregations: 940 
U.S. Congregations: 755 
States Represented: 42 
Countries Represented: 16 

LCMC News 
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Monthly Benevolence Showcase 

Operation Christmas Child 

 
For anyone who has been at Saint Paulõs from October thru November in the past 10-
13 years, you have heard Operation Christmas Child (OCC) plenty as it stole my heart 
the first time I got involved way back in 2005 at a MOPS group in East Aurora. All it 
consisted of is packing a shoebox with things like toys, hygiene items and schools 
supplies for a child, right? Wrong! It is so much more, and our church is helping in 
that process. It all starts with a shoebox but then once that shoebox leaves our 
church, it goes to a warehouse to receive a booklet about Jesus in the language of 
the child who will receive it. Then it starts its journey across the sea, sky, etc. We 
ship these simple gifts outside the United States to children affected by war, pov-
erty, natural disaster, famine, and disease; and to children living on Native American 
reservations in the U.S.   

Once a child receives it and is given so much joy, the journey doesnõt end. They are 
given the chance to enroll in The Greatest Journey course which is taught in their 
village and it teaches them all about Jesus and His love for them. Their family is also 
taught while they wait for their child while in class. So, you see, that one little box 
can bring so many to Jesus! Therefore, if you havenõt gotten involved with OCC yet, 
please try it out this year. You could take and pack a box yourself or take it home for 
your whole family to pack or come to our packing 
party Sunday November 11th after the 2nd service.  

The money that St. Paulõs donates helps to cover 
the cost of shipping the boxes that St. Paulõs packs. 
The highest number of boxes we have packed in the 
past is 267. Come help us surpass that this year! 

 

 

 

Benevolence Ministry Update 
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Women of the Word                                             Claudia Strickland                                                                                          
  

Since the class on Evangelism was on Mondayðthe women 
had a meeting on Tuesday at 7 pm.  No Bible study, just the 
business end.   
¶ Treasurerôs Report:  Still money in the bank. 
¶ Old Business: Christmas party to be held in Hamburg at 
J.P. Fitzgerald's.  Tentative cost is $25, gifts of wine pro-
vided by the Christensen'sðYummy!  Donôt forget your 
white elephant gifts. 

¶ New Business: Appreciation dinner for Pastor Ron & Vicar Dan to be held here at 
the church on Saturday Oct 20th.  Setup on Friday Oct 19th at 7pm.  Food to be 
catered by Mikey Dôs.  Look for signup in the narthex.   

Meeting adjourned at 8:45 
Our next meeting is Monday, October 15th at 7pm in the  

Sunday School Wing. 

     The men of Saint Paulôs meet on the second Saturday of 

every month at 7 AM, at the Iron Kettle for breakfast, good fel-

lowship and great discussions.  Bring your Bible and join us in a 

relaxed atmosphere as breakfast is shared along with Godôs 

Word. 

 SCRAP METAL AND CAR BATTERY RECYCLE DRIVE ---- SKIPPING A YEAR 

Since we believe weôre starting to exhaust the area of scrap materials we have de-
cided to skip a year and give everyone a chance to accumulate for the 2019 drive. Please 
continue to collect the following items for the 2019 drive: 

Basically anything made of metal or rectangular batteries 

#1 Copper (clean, no solder or paint), #2 Copper (has solder or paint), Sheet Copper 
(gutters, roofing),  Low grade insulated wire (appliance cords/plugs snipped off), Computer 
wire or any copper wire, Electric motors,��Yellow brass, Sheet aluminum  (for example:  
window frames), Cast aluminum, Aluminum siding, Aluminum wheel rims, Stainless steel, 
Car batteries, Lead, Sheet iron (washers, dryers, refrigerators, bicycles, wheel rims, bed 

frames, etcé.)        

Note- If you have saved items in anticipation for a 2018 drive and need it off your property 
give us a call and weôll see if we can take care of it for you.  If you have any questions or 
would like to volunteer to help please call Ken Cox at 652-6835 and leave a message. 

The goal is to be good stewards and keep this stuff out of the landfills along 
with supporting the Menôs Ministry.  Thank you. 

Ministry News 


